

City of Clay P.O. Box 345 Clay, Al 35048-0345

PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES

January 4, 2016

The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Monday, January 4, 2016, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City Manager Ronnie Dixon serving as recorder.

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order.

Council members present were:

Councilor Ricky Baker, Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Kevin Small, Councilor Ben Thackerson, and Mayor Webster

Absent: Councilor Bo Johnson

The Council discussed the agenda items for the regular City Council meeting.

Mr. Dixon reviewed the debt setoff and appeals procedure from the Municipal Intercept Services. He explained that the Alabama League of Municipalities recommends this process to recover abatement liens.

He reviewed the proposal from Gameday Athletics for baseball field treatment and upkeep. He explained that the City had been paying for treatment of the football field, but now that the school has a turf field the treatment is no longer necessary. The baseball coaches have requested that the City now use those funds for treatment of the baseball fields instead. Mr. Dixon stated that the treatment of baseball field portion of the proposal is identical to what the City paid for and the services provided for the football field. Mr. Dixon reviewed the additional items in the proposal. He then reviewed the other work being done at the school's baseball and softball fields.

Mr. Dixon informed the Council that he has received a proposal to sale the City's entire lot of old, unused cell phones for \$2,500.00. He explained that the Council needs to declare these items surplus if they would like to pursue this proposal.

Mr. Dixon reviewed sales and property tax income.

Mayor Webster updated the Council on the status of the Senior Center addition.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ronnie Dixon City Manager